
     Permanent Mission of Kenya 
   to the United Nations, New York 

 

      
     6 July 2022 

 

Excellency, 
 

We wish to refer to the letter dated 20 May 2022 from the President of the General 
Assembly, H.E. Abdulla Shahid, in which he informed Member States of his decision 
to appoint us as Co-Facilitators of the Intergovernmental Negotiations on Financing 
for Peacebuilding.  
 

We would like to express our appreciation to the President of the General Assembly 
as well as to the membership for the trust and confidence placed on us to facilitate 
this important and timely process. 
 

In our capacity as Co-Facilitators, we would like to inform you that upon assuming 
our responsibilities, we are currently  conducting a number of informal informal 
consultations with Regional Groups and Member States to discuss possible elements 
for a negotiated outcome document. Wanting to ensure a transparent, inclusive and 
consultative process, we invite Member States to provide input on specific funding 
mechanisms and streams to address the identified peacebuilding financing gap, 
including actionable solutions and member state-led initiatives to help ensure 
adequate, predictable and sustained financing for peacebuilding, based on the 
President of the General’s summary of the High-level Meeting on Financing for 
Peacebuilding held on 27 and 29 April 2022. After concluding the informal informal 
consultations with Regional Groups and Member States, we will have the first 
informal consultations of the whole to present the zero-draft scheduled for 15th of 
July 2022 from 3-6pm at the Trusteeship Council.  
 

We also wish to note that further information including a timeline of upcoming 
meetings with dates and venues will be shared with delegations in due course. 

We affirm our availability for consultations throughout the process ahead of us to 
ensure it remains inclusive, transparent, consultative and member state driven. We 
look forward to the active participation and constructive engagement of all 
delegations both in consultations, meetings of the whole and the entire session of the 
intergovernmental process with the aim of a clear, action-oriented, and focused 
outcome resolution on financing for peacebuilding. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Attached: PGA’s Letter and Summary of the High-Level Meeting on Financing for 
Peacebuilding. 
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